CS Junior Group Views

Criticism has been made of the CS representatives entering earlier discussions without any pre-prepared proposals. SJC have suggested that this was their understanding of what would happen, however this was not what had been agreed. Our aim was to enter into discussions with open minds and attempt to shape meaningful and mutually agreeable proposals. That being said, the proposals presented by SJC provided a useful framework for entering into discussions.

At the meeting, our concerns with the proposals presented fell into 4 areas:-

1. Would any junior group be part of CS? 

Reassurances were provided in relation to this point and subsequent communications also state that SJC anticipate any future junior group would remain within CS. 

2. Junior Committee representation and voting procedures

This is the major area of contention.

Our concerns with this area are many and varied (and a number have already been expressed by CS members on the Noticeboard). The concerns fall into 3 broad areas:-

· Whilst we have a degree of sympathy with the view that junior related issues should be considered by those with a clear interest in junior matters, we disagree with the idea that only those who meet the criteria suggested by SJC demonstrate such an interest. 

· We do not see how it would be possible to implement the proposals, in practice

· Even if we did introduce the proposals, we are unsure of (and uncomfortable with) the potential implications (legal and otherwise) of doing so

· CS does not believe that there is a realistic risk of anti-junior members electing an anti-junior Council member onto the new junior council. We believe that this hypothetical situation is not enough to validate closed voting.

3. Junior Funding

Whilst comfortable, in principle, with suggestion that an initial transfer be made to the junior account to support initial development plans, we feel that more specific proposals should be presented in support of the budgetary process. None have been forthcoming and we feel it is unlikely anything further will be received in this regard and that SJC feel the initial transfer (which seems to represent historic SJCA funds transferred to CS?) is theirs ‘by right’.

We are also unclear on why there should be a need for ongoing funding support if, as suggested, SJC feel that they would be able to quickly generate income in excess of annual spending!

4. Specific wording used in certain sections, unrelated to above, which might be viewed as ‘contentious’

SJC final revised document has taken account of CS comments for the most part. 

Conclusion
We would broadly welcome all of the SJC proposals, other than that relating to voting eligibility. In this area, we feel that the proposals are both undemocratic and unworkable and we would encourage SJC representatives to reconsider their stance (‘take it or leave it’) in this area.
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